Motice of Exhibition
Mewcastle Power Station (551 9837)

Thank you for your submission of the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the above development to Fire &
Rescue MSW (FRNSW) for agency review and comment.

It is understood that the EIS has been prepared by Aurecon Australasia Pty Lid on behalf of AGL Energy Limited (the
Proponent) to address matters identified in the Secretary’s Environmental Assessment Reguirements (SEARs) relating

to the construction and operation of a 250 megawatt (MW) power plant at Tomago, NSW.
FRMSW reaffirm that comments previously submitted in regard to the above site remain relevant, specifically that:

“It has been the experience of FRMNSW that power stations pose unigue challenges to firefighters when responding
to and managing an incident. Factors such as high and potentially hazardous fuel loads, facility layout, and design of
fire safety systems have a significant impact on the ability to conduct firefighting cperations safely and effectively.
Consultation with organisations such as FRNSW throughout the development process enables the design and

implementation of more effective fire safety solutions that help to mitigate the impact of incidents when they occur”

The following comments and recommendations are provided following a review of relevant parts of the EI5 and

associated appendices.

* Itis noted within Appendix 5 Hazard Assessment that a Preliminary Hazard Analysis (PHA) has been undertaken
and the proposed development is considered to satisfy criteria provided within Hazardous Industry Planning
Advisory Paper No. 4 - Risk Critena for Land Use Safety Planning. It is recommended that the PHA be progressed to
a Final Hazard Analysis (FHA] once the design of the development has been finalised.

* [tis noted within Appendix T Fire Safety Study that a preliminary assessment of fire and explosion risks has been
undertaken based on the applicable hazards identified within the PHA. The appendix subsequently submits a
number of recommendations for consideration in regard to required prevention, detection, and protection
measures. [t is recommended that the Fire Safety Study (FS5) be updated giving consideration to the FHA and the
final design of the development. This is to ensure that facility’s proposed fire prevention, detection, protection, and
firefighting measures and systems are appropriate to the specific hazards and adequate to mitigate the extent of
potential fires. The F55 should be developed in accordance with the requirements of Hazardous Industry Planning
Advizory Paper No. 2 - Fire Safety Stwudy Guidelines (HIPAP Mo. 2) and in consultation with FRMNSW. Itis
recommended that should development consent be granted, a Condition of Consent be included requiring the

submission of the F35 to FRMNSW for review and determination.

If you have any queries regarding the above please contact the Fire Safety Infrastructure Liaison Unit, referencing
FRMSW file number BFS19/3322. Please ensure that all correspondence in relation to this matter is submitted

electronically to firesafety@fire.nsw.gov.au.



